
Newsletter — Friday 19th June 2020  

Dear Parents/Guardians 

Mrs Amanda Ryan  

 

 
 
 
 

 

Hello Year 10 
 
I hope you are all doing well! It only seems like yesterday since I was writing to you all in the newsletter, but here we are again, 
another week has passed by.  I really can’t believe how quickly time is going. 
 
This week should’ve been the first week of your Work Experience.  I know so many of you will be disappointed that this is not 
happening, as will many of the employers.  Do not worry; you will have plenty of chances to gain experiences and some of you 
have put this time in lockdown to good use and have learnt lots of valuable life skills. 
 
Last week was the week that Hillside said goodbye to our Year 11 pupils.  I’m sure that you have seen some of the goodbye 
messages on social media.  I know that you will welcome the new pupils joining us in September and set the best example to 
them.  I’m sure you can remember your first few weeks at Hillside and how new and scary it can feel.  You are now the oldest 
pupils in the school and with that, all I ask is for your kindness and support to give them the best start to life at Hillside.  
 
Many of you will have had conversations with your Form Tutors this week.  I know they were all looking forward to catching up 
with you.  I have enjoyed hearing from some of you over the last few weeks so please keep in touch and let me know what you 
have been up to.  I look forward to seeing some of you return to school next week.  If you are not returning to school just yet 
please do not worry, everybody’s circumstances are different and when the time is right we will all be back together in school, as 
I have said before the Home Learning will continue and we are all here to support you if you need it.  
 

I’m missing seeing you all everyday. Take care and keep smiling! - Miss Roby 

I hope you find this newsletter informative and beneficial. I know 
some families are experiencing difficulties with their post and 
sometimes aren’t receiving the newsletter until mid-week. We will 
make sure it is saved on our website every Friday so if you don’t 
receive your copy, you can access it there and check your child’s 
Home Learning for the following week. 
 
Last Friday was a very emotional day saying goodbye to our Year 
11s. Even though they couldn’t be in school for their Leavers' 
Breakfast we delivered breakfast to each of them at home. I was so 
proud of the team for doing this and I know that Year 11 really 
appreciated the fact that we still celebrated their last day at Hillside; 
even though they couldn’t be in school. As I said last week, I know 
that all of our pupils and their families will join me in wishing the 
Class of 2020 good luck and every happiness as they leave us and 
start their next chapter. 
 
I am delighted to let you know that following a rigorous recruitment 
process Mrs. Wardale has been promoted to Vice-Principal. She will 
work alongside me, and Mr Edwards, to lead our school in all of the 
new and exciting challenges which lay ahead for us. I am sure 
everyone will join me in wishing Mrs. Wardale good luck in this new 
and exciting role. 
 
We have also appointed Mr Henesy to join our Computer Science 
and Business Studies department, to replace Mrs Rimmer who left 
us at Easter. Mr Henesy has bags of enthusiasm and can’t wait to 
get started and I know our pupils will love him. 
 
Keep up the good work with the Home Learning and we are really looking forward to next week when we can at last welcome 
some of our pupils back to school, with the return of Year 10s. I just wish it was everyone! 



Hillside High Home School Learning  

Year 10 

Mrs Daly is reading 

‘Ghost Town – a 

Liverpool 

Shadowplay’.  It is 

written by Jeff 

Young who grew 

up in North 

Liverpool and is a 

selection of his 

essays. 


